
August LEC 2020 

Present List (Virtual): 

Angelina 

Clayton Carr 

James Crussell 

JD Lawson 

Jeff Williams 

Randy English 

Shane Austin 

Stephen Hay 

Scott Loewenkamp 

  

In-Person (best of my ability): 

Hayden Guevara 

Jason James 

Samuel Jenkins 

Anthony Johnson 

Austin Mallory 

Jessica Mallory 

Atlas? 

The Doans? 

Discussion Points: 

Old-Business: Summer Induction - 

  

19 Ordeals, 2 Brotherhoods 

4 Clans - 1 Female, 1 Adult Male, 2 Youth Male 

  

All tents taken down, and most mattresses removed 

Food bill: $500 

  

Things to Do Next: 

Frank Bowmen Trail 

Fall Induction - 10/9-11 

  

Originally meant to get last minute arrowmen prior to Conclave, but Conclave has been moved so 

priority is lower. 

  

• Stephen Hay thinks we should have this Induction 

• Randy wonders If they can be rolled over 

• Clayton says it's good idea as long as enough people are registered. 

• Someone suggests Lots of publication 

• Stephen asks if we can move it later in year. 

• Hayden says calendar is set, so discussion is yes/no 

• General Answer is Yes 

• Promotion is necessary! Lodge can only do so much! Arrowmen need to spread word-of-

mouth, encourage elected youth to come. Last possible Ordeal! 



• Jason encourages people to get their brotherhood as well. 

• No Walk-ons accepted 

• Youth and Adult Chairmen also need to be decided. 

• Ezekiel Wells volunteers to be Y Chair. 

• No one else volunteered. 

Chapter Roll Call and Reports: 

  

BA: Here - No Report 

 

AK: Here - No report 

  

ME: Here - Seven new ordeals for Mechek! And one Brotherhood! 

  

MA: Here - No Report 

Fall Fellowship - 9/18-20 

  

Ideally still happening, but we need to establish whether act normally at Camp or have virtual. National 

is granting more assistance to virtual events. Online games are an option of course. 

  

• Date remains the same either way 

• James Crussell votes online for greater participation. 

• Clayton questions how days would work for virtual 

• Hayden clarifies that Virtual would ONLY be Saturday 

• Shane prefers to have it in person, just because. 

• Zeph points out that it would be missing something by having it Virtual, especially for new 

recruits. 

• Samuel suggests having in-person event with Virtual options? 

• Hayden likes idea, but wifi at camp is horrible. 

• General Answer is to have it at Camp. 

• Need Y and A Chair. 

• Stephen wonders if it would be best to have separate In Person and Virtual Chairs 

• Stephen volunteers to do Virtual Y Chair, if he can't make it in-person. 

• Tabling discussion for In-person Chair 

• Zeph? Points out that if there are not enough people for in-person, fall back into Virtual 

only. 

• Zeph is willing to copilot with Y Chair 

• Alex agrees (reluctantly) to be y Chair for In-person event. 

• What’s the minimum of participants before we drop in-person 

• Hayden says typical is 20-30 people 

• Stephen says less than 20. 

• Zeke votes 15. 

• Jason says 25 

• Scott suggests basing number off of Youth participation only. 

• Zeke suggests cut-off at 20 youth. 

• Joshua suggests waiting to see how many sign up, because numbers are too inconsistent. 

• Hayden recommends cut off at a minimum of 15 youth for In-Person. 

• It needs to be VERY CLEAR that the in-person event will be dropped if less than 15 

people!!!!! 



  

• Zeph asks when the cut-off date is? 

• Hayden answers September 7th. 

Vigil Weekend - 10/3-4 

  

Is by invitation only! If invited, show up, if not, just wait 

LLD - 12/5 

• 9:00am - 4:30pm / at CDC 

  

Working currently on plans for this. Hopefully opening camp up the night before, to let people come 

stay before training. 

  

• Also need menu bids from Chapters by FF. 

• LLD and Winter Banquet are combined, hosted together. 

•   

Winter Banquet - 12/5 

• 6:30pm - 7/8pm / CDC 

• Food and award show 

• Auction for fundraising 

• Guest 

Conclave - 

• Has been postponed again until April 16-18 2021 

  

Conclave has been postponed, but Sequoyah will still host! 

  

• Hosts Arrowmen from all across the section, full of fun and fellowship. 

• Like a squished Summer Camp program. 

• Skill classes, Quest and competitions, patch trading! 

• James volunteers to take on some position for Conclave 

Open Discussion: 

  

  

College of Cubs - 1/9 

  

• OA providing food, benefiting from proceeds 

• Run by the Council to train Cub Leaders 

• Lodge will cook and serve lunch, and we make money off of it. 

• Lodge hopes to encourage more events like this. 

• Money can be for supplies, or event scholarships! 

• Hoping for 100+ participants, so need lots of Arrowmen. 

  

NOAC 

• Austin raised concerns over COVID, but being tabled. 

• A week of summer camp IN AN ACTUAL WEEK 

• Austin asked if patch design he'd made can be used again. 

  

  

TAC2 Fundraiser - 



• Fundraiser with Greg's shooting rang. 

• Money by making and delivering food to shooters, with Randy's help. 

• Been asked to do again every month, so this will be included in calendar plans from now 

on. 

• Please encourage participation! 

  

Next LEC - 

• September 20th 

  

Jason would very much like to form a proper Ordeal Ceremony team. 

• JD says he'll help. 

• Zeph agrees 

• Jason agrees? 

• Encourage discussion in chapters/troops 

• Austin volunteered 

Questions: 

  

• Stephen asks about sections and assignments at Conclave 

• JD is working on the answer to that. Is in contact with chairmen, who are staying the 

same. (Maverick Hart is y Chairmen, and Clayton will be assisting him). Working on 

contacting A chairmen. (Brenda is only one who's responding) 

• Youth Chairs are welcome! 

• Even if chairs are chosen, help out with committees! 

• JD would like someone other than Maverick for Y Chair for Special Events. 

  

  

• Shane asks he will receive handbook and card. 

• Hayden says they'll be mailed out soon. 

  

  

• No definite date for next TAC2, but first sat in October 

  

  

• Stephen asked if Zoom LECs is continuing? 

• Hayden points out that doing both is great for those who cannot be in person. 

• Stephen says doing Zoom with in person is great. 

 

Adviser's minute: 

It's very easy to become stressed with what's going on. It's easy to then blow up. But it's important to 

take a step back and regroup. Everyone is going through stress, and we encourage patience. 

 


